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INSPECTION SUMMARY 
 

The Inspection occurred on the following dates: 
November 7, 2022, onsite and November 8, 2022, offsite.  
 
The following intake was inspected:  
• One intake: Compliance Order #001 from inspection report #2022_1468_0001, regarding O. Reg. 
79/10, s. 36, Safe transferring.  

 
 

Previously Issued Compliance Order 

The following previously issued Compliance Order was found to be in compliance: 
Order #001 from Inspection #2022-1468-0001 related to O. Reg. 79/10, s. 36 inspected by Lauren 
Tenhunen (196) 
 
 

The following Inspection Protocols were used during this inspection: 

Resident Care and Support Services 
Infection Prevention and Control 
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INSPECTION RESULTS 
 
WRITTEN NOTIFICATION: Infection Prevention and Control 
NC #001 Written Notification pursuant to FLTCA, 2021, s. 154 (1) 1. 
Non-compliance with: O.Reg. 246/22, s. 102 (15) 1. 
 
The home has failed to ensure that the designated infection prevention and control lead worked 
regularly in that position on site for at least 17.5 hours per week. 
 
Summary and Rationale: 
The Long-Term Care Manager indicated that the Acute Care Nurse Manager was the temporary IPAC 
lead for the home.  
 
A Registered Nurse (RN) reported they were the Acute Care Nurse Manager for the hospital and also worked 
as the IPAC lead for the long-term care unit. They said they were unable to provide an exact number of 
hours that they worked as the IPAC lead, but thought it was approximately two hours per week.  
 
Sources: Interview with the LTC Manager, and an RN; current resident census. 
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